Appendix 2


Notes of City Vision Meeting – 23 September 2003

Tullie House

Welcome

Cllr Mitchelson thanked and welcomed everyone for attending the meeting. He spoke briefly about the City Vision to date and how he would like to see it move forward and be more action focused.

He invited Cllr Bloxham to share information about a funding commitment from DEFRA, which was providing £1 million to increase curb-side re-cycling throughout the whole of the Carlisle and Eden area.  The intention being to have the scheme up and running by April 2004. Cllr Bloxham commented that was an excellent example of the type of partnership working which we are trying to develop.

Draft Joint Community Plan – Lesley Dixon

Lesley explained that the purpose of this meeting was to begin to prepare a collective response from the City Vision Partnership to the draft Joint Community Plan for the Carlisle and Eden area.  Each partner represented may already have responded on behalf of their organisations and Carlisle City Council as one partner would be responding itself.  She explained that Carlisle would be asking for a short extension to the consultation period to mid November. This would mean the actual production of the plan would then move back to nearer March/April 2004.  To assist in the preparation of a response a series of questions were asked regarding the draft:

What are the benefits of the joint strategy?

· It suggested better co-ordination between partners

· There are benefits from joint working

· There is a reduction in administration and an increase in action

· There are cost benefits and the sharing of expertise will see resources used more effectively

· It should strive for clarity and reduce duplication

· Theory is that delivery of the plan is down to all partners, but we need to ensure that there is high-level commitment from all partners.  

· We need to ensure that there is proper feedback and communication with all partners and a clear action plan for delivery. 

· There has been no consultation with the wider community about the principle of a Joint Community Plan for the two areas.

Does the draft plan reflect the City Vision Document?

· Don’t think higher education/further education is reflected enough in the City Vision or the new joint document.  It needs to recognise the impacts and benefits for the area of the increased number of young people now living here.

· We are currently two very different authorities and we need to recognise there is a difference between joining together and working together.

· We should reflect very deeply on what we want Carlisle and Eden to be like and link this to priorities for action.

· Economic growth has brought us to where we are now. We should continue to identify the strengths of the area and build on this. 

· The housing needs of the two areas need to be reflected.

· Too much focus on the needs of the rural area, which distorts the plan.  Little recognition of the needs of the urban area.

Is there anything missing from the Joint Strategy?

· Housing.  Where there is reference to housing, it is in terms of affordability of housing.  The draft does not properly reflect the problems of low demand and abandonment which are experienced in some parts of the urban area.

· Need to look carefully at wealth creation and growth areas, reflecting on how we can continue to attract these organisations. 

· How do we attract people in, to enhance the culture of the city?

· We need to be careful that we work with existing groups drawing these together and co-ordinating their activities, rather than starting new groups.  

· There is mention of the A66 at Temple Sowerby, but nothing of the Carlisle Northern Development Route and the upgrading of the A69.

· There are public transport issues on some of the estates in Carlisle.

Are there any barriers to the delivery of the joint community plan?

· Conflicting philosophies eg. Housing in rural areas and planning policies/ car ownership and public transport.  Decisions we make on one issue can in themselves become barriers.

· We need to facilitate activity and find people who can solve problems and communicate well with individuals and organisations.  We need to identify contacts/ telephone numbers so that people can find help and assistance.

· Time lag in identifying the plan and seeing action on the ground.  

· Possible political barriers between both authorities – perhaps adopting a different approach?

· Possible conflict of interest between parties (i.e. transport; the use of cars)

· The ability to make decisions without having to constantly refer back to the political process.  

· Community ownership and involvement – capacity building and support.  Communicating the joint vision with the communities in the Carlisle and Eden area.

· It may work at administrative and political level but will it work for the community?

· Cathy commented that she felt the next stage is to put together measurable targets. She also felt the action plan should identify gaps in the strategy.

· Clarity about priorities for the Carlisle area.

· Linkages with the Cumbria Strategic Partnership.

· Not clear how the plan would be monitored, there aren’t any targets linked to a clear action plan in support of its desired outcomes.

How can we ensure the interests of Carlisle are fully reflected in the Joint Strategy?

· Look for those actions which benefit both areas ie. the win/wins.  Ensure that there is influence at regional and national level.

· We have to work together and recognise that there are different needs and ensure that these are reflected in the plan.

· City Vision to continue as a Carlisle Reference Group, but we needed to be sure that this would not be counter-productive or duplicating something else.

· Suggestion that CV was extended to include representatives from the Eden area.

· Ensure that all CV partners are on the LSP mailing list.

· Introduce a community forum, along the lines of the environmental forum, which can feed views in to the LSP.

A discussion on Carlisle City Vision 

It was expressed that if a joint community plan is the way forward then:

· We need to be clear about what the priorities for Carlisle are; and 

· We need to be vocal about them when feeding them into the Carlisle and Eden LSP. 

The City Vision document had a wide-ranging vision with which few could disagree.  The challenge of the document was in identifying a clear outcome focused action plan, with clear targets and measures, to deliver the vision.  

On this we have made little progress.  If the LSP is to be meaningful, then this needs to be addressed.  There is a need to continue with this partnership in some form or other to ensure that Carlisle’s needs are clearly articulated within the wider LSP framework.

The group were informed that the council itself was currently prioritising activity to contribute directly as a partner.

The discussion concluded with Peter Stybelski saying that regardless of what happens to the authority after next year, Carlisle City will still be here and we still need to focus on the needs of the city.

